

**STUDENT ASSOCIATION
General Assembly Meeting
February 2nd, 2017
G26 McEwen Hall, 5:30 p.m.**

- I. Call to Order**
 - a. Roll Call
 - b. Approval of the Minutes
 - i. January 26th, 2017 General Assembly Meeting
 - c. Concerns of the Audience
 - i. Carolyn Sheridan
- II. Consent Agenda**
 - a. Matthew Anderson for Chief of Staff
 - b. Rachel Ando for Student Comptroller
 - c. Mark Monsegur for Chair of Student Relations
 - d. African Student Union for Acknowledged Recognition
 - e. Delta Mu Delta Honor Society for re-Acknowledged Recognition
 - f. Hillel for re-Constituted Recognition
 - g. Release request from Sports Management Club for \$500 from allocations
 - h. Release request from NAFME for \$300 from allocations
 - i. Release request from Fredonia Brass Association for \$350 from allocations
 - j. Release request from Figure Skating Club for \$600 from allocations
 - k. Release request from Fredonia Radio Systems for \$1500 from Con & Con
 - l. Release request from Fredonia Bass Society for \$500 from allocations
 - m. Release request from NYS Band Directors Association for \$500 from allocations
- III. Reports**
 - a. Judicial Branch
 - i. Chief Justice Jack Weaver
 - b. Legislative Branch
 - i. Speaker of the Assembly Nathaniel Clark
 - ii. Assistant Speaker Connor Aitcheson
 - iii. Chair of Elections Jake Foley
 - c. Executive Branch
 - i. President Josh Ranney
 - ii. Vice President Katie Grabowski
 - iii. Student Comptroller
 - iv. Executive Departments
 - 1. Chair of Community Relations
 - 2. Chair of Diversity Relations
 - 3. Chair of Public Relations Celina Kryk
 - 4. Chair of Student Relations
 - 5. Chair of Sustainability Relations
- IV. New Business**
- V. Special Orders**
- VI. Adjournment**
 - a. Roll Call

**STUDENT ASSOCIATION
General Assembly Meeting
January 26th, 2016
G26 McEwen Hall, 5:30 p.m.**

I. Call to Order

a. Roll Call

Monica White: Excused
Jennifer Hildebrand: Present
William Hernandez: Present
Samuel Anderson: Present
Amia Stephenson: Present
Derek Yeboah: Present
Temere Burks: Present
Hannah Apthorpe: Present
Amber Mattice: Present
Celina Kryk: Present
Samantha Larson: Present
Matthew Anderson: Present
Jason Cheung: Present
Nathaniel Clark: Present
Kathryn Stroh: Present
Kelsea Halloran: Absent
Veronica Arce: Present
Connor Aitcheson: Present
Connor Hoffman: Absent
Kevin Gleason: Present
Meghan Flynn: Present
Bridget Doyle: Present
Gabrielle Carr: Present
Rebecca D'Hilly: Present
Maggie McHugh: Present
Eduvije Sanchez: Present
Shimire Fouts: Absent
Jasmine Bell: Present
Nicole Haynes: Absent
Art Forum: Present
Fred ASSIST: Present
Black Horse Rugby: Present
Black Student Union: Present
Brother to Brother: Present
Club Hockey: Absent
Club Ultimate Frisbee: Present
Ethos: Present
FRS: Present
Hillel: Present
Jazz Workshop: Present
Lacrosse: Present
Latinos Unidos: Present
Leader: Present
Music Industry Club: Present
Orchesis: Present
PAC: Present
Percussion Guild: Present
Pride Alliance: Present
Sound Services: Present

Spectrum: Present

SOTA: Present

STEPS: Present

WNYF: Present

Fredonia Feminists: Present

b. Approval of the Minutes

i. December 1st, 2016 General Assembly Meeting

Nathaniel: Would anyone like anything changed from the minutes? Correction?

Rep: For the roll call for B&A minutes it says that Connor was there but he wasn't.

Nathaniel: Ok, and that was the meeting from this week, we will make sure that is addressed. Any more corrections to the minutes?

Motion was made to approve the minutes first by Duvi second by Connor, motion passes.

c. Concerns of the Audience

i. Dr. Hildebrand

Dr. Hildebrand: I wanted to update you on a couple of different things that are largely the results of resolutions that you all passed. A few years ago back in 2015 you all passed a resolution calling on the campus to make an accommodation for a chosen name program. It has taken us a little while. But that program is now in front of the university senate. It goes through 3 different meetings, it has already gone through its first. The reception there in my opinion was a good reception. There were not any questions about "why?" there weren't any "Why should we do this?" It was all about "how." How can we make sure if we implement this policy we then stick to it? The next meeting in which that policy will be discussed is February 6th, it's a Monday, 4pm. Just like your meetings here, everyone is welcome to attend and speak if you wish too. So I wanted to make sure that you all knew that that was going on. So if you had any interest in attending and seeing that policy through, that you had the opportunity to do so. And I also just wanted to make sure that you knew that the things that you all do in here might take a little while, but they definitely do catch the attention of the administration. The other thing that I wanted to update you all on is also something that you all did in here, a bit more recently. There was some discussion about having some sort of course that dealt with diversity. There was a group led by the chair in diversity that met with a whole lot of different individuals. They met with the Chair of the senate, the Vice President of academic affairs, the provost. And we had a lot of different meetings and a lot of different ideas bounced around of what that might look like and ultimately I wanted to let you know, that the general education's committee, the Fredonia Foundations committee, that is what it will be called, has decided that they definitely do want to make sure that they include diversity. So what they have done, I don't know if you all have been following the general education discussion very much since it doesn't apply to any of you, you are all under the CCC program. But basically in addition to taking classes in certain disciplinary areas, students will also have to take classes that meet certain themes. One of the things that had long been approved is global perspectives. What they have done is re-defined that to be global perspectives and diversity. So you had all asked that there be one course required in diversity. They haven't quite met that request. Instead they have done, that students as they work towards global perspectives and diversity must take 2 courses in that area. What that means is it is possible for students to still avoid diversity. They could take two global perspectives course. But it also means that they could take two diversity courses and get credit for both of those. So this is a very positive first step in my opinion. And again, I wanted to thank you all for your efforts because it was your activism that got this ball rolling. I also wanted to say that I think this is a positive way to start, because it gives us the opportunity to show that there is demand for these courses. I am hoping that if diversity courses get a lot of attention, and a lot of enrollment then we will start offering more and more of them here at Fredonia. So again, I wanted to make sure that I followed up with all of you since that is supposed to be one of my roles. But I also wanted to make sure that you all know that it sometimes takes time, but the projects you start really do often have some positive ends and I wanted to thank you and congratulate you for that. Thanks!

Nathaniel: Next we have Duvi.

Duvi: Hi everyone, my name is Duvi Sanchez. I am on the diversity equity and inclusion committee for the SUNY SA. What that is is basically a group of students from all SUNY campus's who get together to work on resolutions based on diversity and how we can better expand our efforts SUNY wide. What we have been working on recently, is a survey that we can send out to all SUNY campuses that have to do with religion, gender sexual orientation, race relations, LGBTQ rights and disability rights as well. So we have a list of questions that have been made up and they are on the board. I know people, Bridget who goes here, she added a couple questions. Burgundy for those of you who also know her, she added a couple questions. The committee wanted us to come and bring all the surveys to

you, so if you would like a copy of that, I can get that to you. But we are also asking if you have any questions. SO if you have any questions that you want to be asked, hitting any of these topics, send me an email and i'll put it on there. It is an initiative that we are starting because our main goal is to help every campus SUNY wide get better results for what we are doing with diversity and gender rights and stuff like that. So we are sending out a survey to see what is going on on every campus. So you are going to be given this survey eventually, so if you have any ideas please give them to me. We are also working on a black solidarity day resolution, we are trying to bring black solidarity day to every campus. So if you have any questions about that, or have any ideas about how we can go about writing that resolution, that proposal also shoot me an email. Any questions? Thank you!

Nathaniel: Are there anymore concerns of the audience? Moving on to the consent agenda.

II. Consent Agenda

- a. Meghan Flynn for B&A Committee:** Present
- b. Celina Kryk for Chair of Public Relations:** Present
- c. South Asian Student Association for re-Provisional Recognition:** Present
- d. Fredonia Trombone Workshop for re-Chartered Recognition:** Present
- e. Release request from Kappa Delta Phi for \$1,000 from allocations:** Present
- f. Reallocation from Ethos of \$683.54 from line 6280/5 and \$300 from from 62308/5 all to line 6015/5:**
Present
- g. Release request from Music Industry Club for \$1,131.40 from Con and Con:** Present

Nathaniel: Wonderful. Would anyone like anything off the consent agenda?

Motion was made by B&A and Rules committee seconded by Kevin Gleason, motion passes.

Nathaniel: We also have Cinema Alternatives are you here? Cinema Alternatives? Ok. Thank you, you all are free to go as quickly and quietly as you can. Thank you for coming.

III. Reports

a. Judicial Branch

i. Chief Justice Jack Weaver

Jack: Hello everyone, welcome back. I wanted to let you all know that Court will resume next Monday, there will be 5 groups coming in. Other than that, I am still accepting applications for associate justices. We are running out of room on the table, so I can take a few more. So I am still accepting letters of intent and an academic resumes. Are there any questions? Thank you.

b. Legislative Branch

i. Speaker of the Assembly Nathaniel Clark

1. Cinema Alternatives for re-Provisional Recognition: Absent

Nathaniel: Cinema Alternatives is under my report. They were not re-recognized during the Rules process as I am sure all you know after reading your minutes. The reasons are in there if you want to go over them. As it says in there, I told them if they wanted to have a second chance at it they could come here. As they are not here, it seems as if they are not interested in that. However we would need a formal motion to de-recognize them. Does anyone have any questions about that? Connor?

Connor: "Inaudible"

Nathaniel: No because we have to remove them from the books basically, they are in a state of limbo. De-recognizing is an affirmative action and is proactively removing them. Any questions?

Motion was made by Maggie to de recognize Cinema Alternatives seconded by Jason, motion passes.

Nathaniel: That is pretty much it for the functional part of my report. As far as non functional, hello! It is a new year. We are going to get things started in a fun and exciting way I am sure. I don't have any new information for you now, does anyone have any questions about speaker things? Constitution, statute, legislative branch? That is it for my report.

ii. Assistant Speaker Connor Aitcheson

Connor: No report

iii. Chair of Elections Jake Foley

Jake: Nothing to report, if you want to join my committee get in touch with me, that's it!

c. Executive Branch

i. President Josh Ranney

Josh: Hello, hope you all had a great break and a great start to the semester. Just really short report. I am still accepting applications for cabinet positions! Other than that, good to see you all. That's it!

Nathaniel: Josh's inauguration will be at the end of this meeting, so at that point he will formally be the president. For now, that is also why we do not have a student comptroller officially, or chairs of departments officially because these are all appoints that need to be made by John. Next up Kate.

ii. Vice President Katie Grabowski

Katie: Hello everyone, I know a lot of you don't recognize me, I'm Katie. Really quick report. Spring Summit is February 11th from 12-2pm in McEwen 209, so upstairs. And signature cards are due that following Friday the 17th. Any questions about Summit? Yes?

Rep: "Inaudible"

Katie: So all the clubs that are recognized by SA have to go to Spring Summit and it is a training on how you build event worksheets, and kind of what each of our branches do. So the President and the treasurer are required to go to Summit. If you have any further questions you can email me at SAVP@fredonia.edu

Nathaniel: And reps you are not required to go, but I am sure many of you will be there for other clubs. Thank you Kate. Next up we have student comptroller.

iii. Student Comptroller

Rachel: Why would you take my name off the agenda?

Nathaniel: Because you are not formally appointed.

Rachel: Hi everyone, welcome back. So this is what we are starting with in allocations and con and con, if you're wondering why we are already under for allocations it is because last semester y'all approved some requests for this semester since events were right when we got back we had to approve money. So that is why it is below what it should be. It should have been \$25,000 but it's not. Does anyone have any questions about that? Ok cool. Another thing is B&A week is coming up, which is really exciting. If you're a constituted group, hi! You're going to be very annoyed by me soon. I already put like two memos in your mailbox. One of them had an availability sheet and that is for your entire group, as I mentioned through the memo. You should really consider your entire groups availability if you want to bring more than just the president and treasurer. There is no judgement if you only want to bring president and treasurer, it is just to accommodate for everyone. And those are due in my mailbox by February 10th. And I also mentioned that if I do not have them by February 10th you will just get placed somewhere that is convenient for us. So I highly suggest getting them into me or else you can't make your time and then you may not be able to make your budget. Also, I emailed today every constituted group blank budget sheets and your budget from this school year now. So you can kind of see your budget now, and make any changes that you want on your blank budget sheets. They can not be done on a Mac computer, because the formatting is completely different. So when you send them back to me on my PC it will get all messed up. So please try and use those in anything but a Mac, and stay in excel, please don't use google forms. And when you are finished filling out your blank sheets send those back to me via email. And I will go over them and check to see if there is anything wrong, or any corrections that you need to make. And if you don't hear anything from me, then that will be your final budget. So you don't have to worry about the final budget portion of submission. Does everyone understand that? It's kind of like a no news good news kind of thing. That's really all I have, February 25th-March 4th. Does anyone have any questions about B&A week if anyone doesn't know what it is? Yes?

Rep: Did you already send out that email?

Rachel: Yes I sent it out today.

Rep: Okay who did you send those too?

Rachel: Presidents and Treasurers, but they are from the signature cards from Fall 2016 semester. So if any of you current presidents and treasurers didn't receive them, your past president and treasurer have them. Or just email me saying that you are the new member in this position for this group and I will resend it to you. Any other questions? Yes?

Rep: Can we send it as a pdf if we are on a Mac.

Rachel: No, because if there were any corrections that I had to make I wouldn't be able to make them on a pdf. Even if you can do it in the library.

Vince: "inaudible"

Rachel: Right thank you Vince. Anything else? Great! Thank you everyone!

iv. Executive Departments

Nathaniel: As we previously stated Josh is president elect so we don't have any appointments. However we did confirm Celina for Public Relations, so Celina if you have a report you can give it. But you're not required too.

1. Chair of Community Relations

2. Chair of Diversity Relations

3. Chair of Public Relations

Celina: For anyone that is on the PR committee last semester you will be getting an email from me within the next week trying to figure out a time that will work out. And for anyone else that is interested let me know!

4. Chair of Student Relations

5. Chair of Sustainability Relations

IV. New Business

V. Special Orders

d. Inauguration of the Vice President of the Student Association

Nathaniel: We have everything coordinated to a T I promise. But first up with have the inauguration of the Vice President of the Student Association. So Jack, Katie come on down.

Jack: Please raise your right hand and repeat after me. I (state your name)

Katie: I, Katie Grabowski

Jack: do solemnly swear,

Katie: do solemnly swear,

Jack: To uphold the Constitution and Statutes

Katie: To uphold the Constitution and Statutes

Jack: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Katie: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Jack: To gain an extensive working knowledge of the Constitution and Statutes

Katie: To gain an extensive working knowledge of the Constitution and Statutes

Jack: To serve as an official representative and spokesperson

Katie: To serve as an official representative and spokesperson

Jack: of the Student Association

Katie: of the Student Association

Jack: To work for the students of Fredonia

Katie: To work for the students of Fredonia

Jack: to represent their interests

Katie: to represent their interests

Jack: and to be open to all students in need of assistance.

Katie: and to be open to all students in need of assistance.

Jack: In accordance with the Fredonia Constitution and Statutes of the Student Association and the power therein vested within me, I am pleased to hereby introduce the Fredonia Student Association Vice President.

b. Inauguration of the President of the Student Association

Jack: Please raise your right hand and repeat after me. I (state your name)

Josh: I Josh Ranney

Jack: do solemnly swear,

Josh: do solemnly swear,

Jack: To uphold the Constitution and Statutes

Josh: To uphold the Constitution and Statutes

Jack: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Josh: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Jack: To gain an extensive working knowledge of the Constitution and Statutes

Josh: To gain an extensive working knowledge of the Constitution and Statutes

Jack: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Josh: of the Fredonia Student Association,

Jack: To serve as an official representative and spokesperson

Josh: To serve as an official representative and spokesperson

Jack: of the Student Association

Josh: of the Student Association

Jack: To work for the students of Fredonia

Josh: To work for the students of Fredonia

Jack: to represent their interests

Josh: to represent their interests

Jack: and to be open to all students in need of assistance.

Josh: and to be open to all students in need of assistance.

Jack: In accordance with the Fredonia Constitution and Statutes of the Student Association and the power therein vested within me, I am pleased to hereby introduce the Fredonia Student Association President.

Nathaniel: Does anyone have anything to add before we do our closing roll call?

VI. Adjournment

Motion was made to adjourn by Meghan seconded by Katherine, motion passes

a. Roll Call

Monica White: Excused

Jennifer Hildebrand: Present

William Hernandez: Present

Samuel Anderson: Present

Amia Stephenson: Present

Derek Yeboah: Present

Temere Burks: Present

Hannah Apthorpe: Present

Amber Mattice: Present

Celina Kryk: Present

Samantha Larson: Present

Matthew Anderson: Present

Jason Cheung: Present

Nathaniel Clark: Present

Kathryn Stroh: Present

Kelsea Halloran: Absent

Veronica Arce: Present

Connor Aitcheson: Present

Connor Hoffman: Absent

Kevin Gleason: Present

Meghan Flynn: Present

Bridget Doyle: Present

Gabrielle Carr: Excused

Rebecca D'Hilly: Present

Maggie McHugh: Present

Eduvije Sanchez: Present

Shimire Fouts: Absent

Jasmine Bell: Present

Nicole Haynes: Absent

Art Forum: Present

Fred ASSIST: Present

Black Horse Rugby: Present

Black Student Union: Present

Brother to Brother: Present

Club Hockey: Absent

Club Ultimate Frisbee: Present

Ethos: Present

FRS: Present

Hillel: Present

Jazz Workshop: Present

Lacrosse: Present

Latinos Unidos: Present

Leader: Present

Music Industry Club: Present

Orchasis: Present

PAC: Present

Percussion Guild: Present

Pride Alliance: Present
Sound Services: Present
Spectrum: Present
SOTA: Present
STEPS Present
WNYF: Present
Fredonia Feminists: Present

Rules Committee
January 23, 2017
6pm
In Rm. G-103C Williams Center

1. **Call to Order** – 6:00pm
 - a. **Committee Roll Call**
 - Nathaniel Clark** - present
 - Mark Monsegur** - present
 - Meghan Bartok** – present
 - Bridget Doyle** – present
 - Kevin Gleason** – absent
 - b. **Agenda Roll Call**
 - Mathew Anderson** - Present
 - Rachel Ando** – Present
 - Mark Monsegur** – Present
 - African Student Union** – Present
 - Delta Mu Honor Society** – Present
 - Envied Xpression** – absent
 - Hillel** – present

Motion made by Bridget to table letter b under acknowledgements seconded by Meghan. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

- c. **Officer Report**
 - i. **Assistant Speaker of the Assembly Connor Aitcheson**
 - d. **General Concerns**

2. **Appointments**
 - a. **Mathew Anderson for Chief of Staff**

Josh – I’m Joshua Ranney, I’m the President of the Student Association. I’d first like to make a statement. Mathew as you can see from his letter of intent and resume is very qualified for the position. I know you all know him after he’s been in SA for the past year. Matt is someone I’ve known for the majority of my life and I trust him on a personal level and as somebody who could assist me in the duties of the Presidency and advising me on those as well. I yield.

Mathew - My name is Mathew and I would like to be considered for Chief of Staff because I would like to have an active role in student government and for those who have watched the west wing, chief of staff needs to be trusted with his life and also needs to be smarter than the President and I think I am qualified for those roles.

Josh – I don’t disagree for the record.

Connor – Before we move onto questions I would like to first ask the committee members to limit themselves to 2 questions so we can get through things quickly. First on the speakers list is Mark.

Mark – He answered my credits question so I yield.

Meghan – If you could be any animal, what animal would you be and why?

Mathew – It would be a gorilla because they are my favorite animal and they are most similar to us and I like what I am.

Bridget – I feel like a chief of staff, the most important thing you can do is to shadow the President, be there for the President, take notes for the President and be that helpful backbone, that takes a lot of time. Do you feel like you have that time open in your schedule?

Mathew – Yeah, I believe I do. I did schedule 5 classes on MWF but I did only schedule 1 class on TR because I wanted to have GA open and meetings and such and be available for any meetings that the President would have so this was obviously a forethought. My weekends are free. My only obligations are GA and classes.

Bridget – My last question is, often the Chief of Staff is like the liaison to the President, you are the communicator for that office. Do you feel like you have skills to help you in that regard?

Mathew – Yeah, I do. I believe the business program, the school I'm in has taught me communicating skills as well as personable skills in that regard I think I have communication skills that exceed a lot of others but I also understand that I need to work on them as well and that starts with having communication with myself and the SA executives, with other clubs and members of SA as well.

Bridget – Thank you, I yield.

Nathaniel – First off Matt, I'd like to say it was very sweet that you brought your brother to speak on your behalf. But my actual question is in your letter of intent you said because of my relationship with the chief of staff during the Burgos/Taylor Administration, could you elaborate on that and what specific experiences you feel will help you in potentially moving into this position?

Mathew – When Josh was chief of staff, I was his roommate and sometimes he would come home and I don't want to say complain as brothers do, but he would explain to me what his role is and some priorities he had to undertake such as going to meetings if Jason couldn't go so I feel like that was probably where I had the most experience in seeing what the chief of staff really is.

Nathaniel – Ok thank you, I yield.

Mark – You don't have any e-board positions currently, correct?

Mathew – no.

Mark – I yield.

Motion made by Bridget to approve Mathew Anderson for chief of staff seconded by Mark. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

b. Rachel Ando for Student Comptroller

Rachel – So I've been the comptroller for a year now, was assistant for a semester, was on the B&A committee for a semester as well so I have very much experience in the B&A field. I've already done literally everything you can possibly do as comptroller. I know what is expected of me. I know how to run B&A week, GA day, I've basically been through everything thus far and I've been doing all the work this semester. So maybe we could put a label on that? And a stipend for the record, maybe higher.

Mark – How many credits are you taking this semester?

Rachel – 18.

Mark – And you believe you can handle the duties of the position as well as the credits?

Rachel – Yes.

Mark – My last question, if you were a car, what kind would you be?

Rachel – A Prius. Because no one likes them but they're actually really good and they're really good on gas too. They're very sustainable.

Mark – I yield.

Nathaniel – Ok, my only comment is you have a very impressive resume. There are some things that are on your resume that I also have on mine but it looks better on yours. You clearly have a lot of experience in the position. I've had a lot of fun working with you already so yeah. I yield.

Motion made by Bridget to approve Rachel Ando for Student Comptroller seconded by Meghan. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

Let the record show that Mark has stepped down from the committee.

c. Mark Monsegur for Chair of Student Relations

Josh – I'm going to make a statement on behalf of Mark. know you all know Mark for the time he spent in SA as a rep and you're all fellow committee members with him on Rules. I think you'll see from his letter of intent and

resume as with Matt's and Rachel's, he's very qualified for the position. He has a lot of experience in SA and I feel he represents a lot of students very well across this campus.

Mark – Thanks Josh, I really appreciate the statement. For me, for student relations chair I understand this is a very serious position. It requires a lot of time, effort and work and that's why I had a lot of contact with Connor and spoke to him directly about the position because we need to, I want to work with the administrators and fix some of the things that students complain about. I kind of have an idea of what the position is but it's very vague which I'm going to be working closely with Josh to help fix that for the next person in line after me because in terms of chairs an issue has always been succession and stability.

Bridget – Mark, I've worked with you a lot, I have a lot of respect for you. You have a very long resume, I look at your snapchat story and I see you're always in the library at like 7am. My honestly biggest concern with you in this position is not having the time. We have had student relations chairs in the past, not Connor, who have not had the time to make it make it truly what it needs to be as an outreach for our campus. Can you honestly tell you will put the time in needed to make this position what it needs to be?

Mark – Yes, I can, absolutely. I can also elaborate that I dropped many positions because of this. As of not, I don't have any e-board positions or chair positions. I was praying and planning for this position. I wouldn't apply if I wasn't prepared.

Bridget -In addition, one of the aspects of this position in the past is being the liaison to SUNY SA because there is no one else here who could possibly be the liaison to SUNY SA. But are you prepared to fulfill that aspect of the position?

Mark – Yes, I am already working in SUNY SA as you know as a delegate for diversity, equity, and inclusion. I am more than happy to take on more responsibilities and work with SUNY SA and SA here.

Bridget – Thank you, I yield.

Meghan – You mentioned that you have some plans to fix some things that students complain about. Are there any specific things you could elaborate on or give us some ideas?

Mark – Yes, the first thing is the issue with the library and timing especially during midterm and finals week. I can speak personally as someone who has a disability, I have ADD and there are a lot of students who would say that studying in dorms is very complicated because of the noise while trying to study in common rooms and people walking in. So, there are a few routes, I've spoken to Mike Lemieux and he said we could possibly have the Williams Center open 24 hours during finals week for student. I'm already taking initiative and that's one of the many ideas I have also the diversity requirement, that's another one and I also worked with Duvi when she was chair. So, I will continue with the dialogue for that if I am given the position.

Meghan – Thank you I yield.

Motion made by Nathaniel to approve Mark Monsegur for Chair of Student Relations seconded by Meghan. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

Let the record show that Mark has stepped back up to the Rules Committee.

3. Endorsements

4. Provisional Recognitions

a. African Student Union for re-Provisional Recognition

Rep– I'll start. I'm the President.

Devon – I'm the Historian.

Rep– I'm the PR chair.

Rep– I'm the Secretary.

Jennifer – I'm Jennifer, I'm the co-founded and student advisor.

President – The primary reason we want to move to the acknowledged recognition is budget. Last semester we put on a few events and the previous semester we also had events and there were issues with finances and we'd like to

put on more events. We've had planning going on for a bunch of events and we've had to either co-sponsor or we've come up short and so we're seeking this recognition.

Connor – For the record, they are trying to be acknowledged instead of being re-provisional.

Mark – In terms of the number of e-board members. Do the number GB members include e-board?

President – Yes.

Mark – How many e-board members are seniors?

President – 1.

Mark – And you want to move up to acknowledged. What are some ideas that you would do with the money for your group?

President – Like I said it's mostly the events and the amount of people we have in our club. More money would help with. I mean if we could automatically become constituted that'd be favorable but more funds give us the ability to put on as many things as we want to do.

Jennifer – An example. For the fall, we're planning co-sponsorships for this semester as well with BSU and KISS and CSA for an event coming up, "black and brown all around." They asked us to be a part of that and of course we can't deny that. Also in the fall, we wanted to do a multi-cultural based pageant. So, we will invite other multicultural based groups to come in and present their different cultures and we want to offer a scholarship of some sort. We don't know how we're going to do that yet, maybe have to determine need and different routes to try to find that out. And also for our previous events, we had a lot of complaints about tickets because we could not afford to take out any of the cost for them so they were paying like \$16.50 or \$17 for the meal plus they had to pay for a ticket and that's kind of a lot for the students to give.

Mark – I see that there was failed paperwork turning in but can you elaborate why that was the case?

President – The primary issues after coming to the meeting was the events chair which was responsible for turning in the form. We had more than enough events but the paperwork wasn't submitted and so to fix that, we came to one of the meetings, discussed the issue and had our doctrine changed and as President now, I'm making sure the events chair knows how crucial a responsibility that is.

Mark – In terms of the constitution, I guess I can ask Than. A group that tries to go to the next level, in the past there have been problems with groups doing that just for money purposes. There's nothing against that?

Nathaniel – There's nothing that says they can't go for monetary reasons. Because they are saying they would use it to put on bigger events and make those events more accessible to people, it's not just "we want more money." They're elaborating on it.

Mark – I'm saying this just because I don't want anyone to point that at your group after this, because I think this group could make a lot more impact if it went to acknowledged. I think this group should be acknowledged. I yield.

Bridget – I think all my questions have been touched on. I just want to say you have one of the nicest doctrines of any provisional group that I've ever seen so awesome on you. And I think your mission and purpose statement are just really awesome and I like what you're doing. I yield.

Nathaniel – I wanted to compliment you because a lot of groups have trouble finding events that fit with their purpose very well and all of yours just perfectly match with what you set out to do and as a provisional group, that's one of the main things we look at - is the type of events you put on, what services you're bringing to this campus and since yours lines up very well. What I'm saying is you've accomplished what you need to accomplish at the provisional level and that scores you a lot of points in my book. The one thing I want to touch on is that in your doctrine it says only previous e-board members can run for VP and President. That kind of restrictions obviously going to need specific approval from us. Obviously if we recognize you with it, that's all the approval you need but I wanted to make sure we discussed it. Why did you include that as part of your doctrine for your group?

Rep – That was added afterwards. When the group was founded, the President had to leave the school suddenly and that left the responsibility to me and I guess to prepare the next group because the VP and President have such important roles according to our doctrine and we have 7 people on our e-board we just thought it was beneficial to keep experience on the table in two positions at all times.

Nathaniel – It's good enough reason for me, that won't affect my vote. I would just warn you to be careful because if you ever elect someone who was not previously on the e-board, you will be in violation of your doctrine and you

can be brought into court for that so just be very careful about that. I think it's great for sustainability and for keeping the knowledge and that could happen but I really like it as it.

Rachel – I'm not on the committee and I know that but I do handle all the money and what not. I was just going to say if you become a higher recognition it's not just that you get more money. It's like a really big deal but you obviously have your shit together and I know because I do see all of your events and I know you will do incredible events. I just want to point out that just because a group is a higher recognition, does not mean they automatically get money because you still need to request it. I'm saying you won't, it's any group in general. If they come through B&A and fill out a request and we don't agree with for example to have a pizza party, you can't do that, we wouldn't approve that. I'm just saying just for the record. I yield.

Motion made by Bridget to approve African Student Union for Acknowledged recognition seconded by Nathaniel. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

Connor – Ok you'll need to send one member to GA on Thursday; the information is on that little sheet. That goes for everyone, and when you're finished, you're free to go.

5. Acknowledgements

a. Delta Mu Honor Society for re-Acknowledged Recognition

Charlotte – I'm Charlotte and I'm the President. We would like to be re-recognized because as the business honor society we plan a lot of additional academic and professional resources for business students as well as the department.

Meghan – In your re-rec form you select e-board positions on a volunteer basis at the beginning of the fall semester and then in the doctrine it says any member wishing to run will speak and then the members will vote and that doesn't seem entirely cohesive from one to the other so just some clarification on that.

Charlotte – Because our society usually inducts people in the spring of their junior year the turnover is pretty high so when we reach the fall usually we kind of just take whoever volunteers.

Meghan – I yield to Than.

Nathaniel – Obviously, we prefer elections but I recognize that basically every honor society whether they say it or not runs that way because you have such a high attrition of members. If we approve them aware of that we are recognizing it and green lighting it. The doctrine gets tricky because technically you are in violation of your doctrine if you do elect people that way so that's something that you might want to work with. I don't know that you could put in your doctrine that you take whoever will do it because you need some sort of process. Maybe just something saying if there is no more than one person interested, they may assume the position. I yield.

Connor – Just to clarify, their doctrine does say that they do elections after someone volunteers. There is just more of a confusion between what's written in the doctrine and what's on the re-rec form.

Nathaniel – I think you should keep your doctrine as is so if more than one person wants the position, you do hold elections and I think the committee will pass you with that in mind and if you do have any issues, we want you to reach out to us and it seems like you probably have your stuff together, you're an honor society. I yield.

Mark – It's a small thing. In their doctrine it says elections are held at the end of each spring semester but in their re-rec form they said it's at the beginning of the fall semester. I think we could approve them pending doctrine changes.

Charlotte – We don't induct our members until the business awards ceremony which is even after the last week of school so we don't have any meetings at the end of the spring so when the fall rolls around we elect our e-board members.

Mark – I yield to Than.

Nathaniel – In that case I would just change your doctrine to say you hold elections at the beginning of the fall semester. If you do it post induction those parts will line up and since that's the only part we can point at and be like this is a problem. We will approve you pending doctrine changes. So just send me a copy where you literally change one line and you'll be golden. I yield back to Mark.

Mark – I was going to make a motion.

Connor – There are more people on the speakers list.

Mark – I yield.

Bridget – It says that not all of your e-board members are not filled?

Charlotte – Last semester I was VP and then the President graduated so I took over her position so our VP position is now empty.

Bridget – Ok, I yield.

Motion made by Mark to approve Delta Mu Honor Society for re-acknowledged recognition seconded by Bridget. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

b. Envied Xpression for re-Acknowledged Recognition

6. Charters

7. Constitutions

a. Hillel for re-Constituted Recognition

Jacob – I'm Jacob, I'm the President

Rachel – I'm the VP.

Sarah – I'm treasurer and SA rep.

Jacob – One of the reasons we want to be re-constituted it because it's something that we fought for and we have been able to be constituted for a number of years now. We are one of the 6 groups within CMA and we are obligated to sponsor a history month. Our history month is celebrated in April and we host a number of events which includes Shabbat Dinner which is very important for Judaism. We also try to get Holocaust speakers to come, we also work on observing Jewish holidays throughout the year which is something that is very important for a lot of students. We don't have a very big GB but a lot of people come to our events. For us to be constituted it has been a struggle in the past when we were chartered because we didn't have the funding for that and we often had to co-sponsor but when we do that it's kind of a double theme and we really want to focus on specifically Jewish culture and identity.

Mark – It says not all positions are filled. What is the situation with that?

Jacob – We have our e-board open if anyone would like to be on it because we currently have historian and religious chair. They're minor positions though. Historian mainly works on taking photos, working on social media so that is something that is still being done by other people but if other people in our GB want to fill those positions we will definitely be on board for that.

Mark – So how many total e-board positions are there?

Jacob – President, VP, treasurer, secretary, SA rep, community service, historian, and religious chair so that would be 8.

Mark – Ok. So currently 4 are filled?

Jacob – A few of us are doubled.

Mark – Does the 4 e-board members include the 12 members in the GB?

Jacob – Oh, it's actually 16.

Mark – I see in your information that you appeared in court. It was written unsure but in the additional info it said the change in the e-board so was the change a result of not knowing why you went to court?

Jacob – Yeah. For me, I have not been here, I took a leave for a few years so I was on the e-board back in 2013 and I returned last semester so I wasn't here and many of us were not here for that time period.

Rachel – Last semester I was on the e-board, Sarah was SA rep so unfortunately none of us know exactly what the Presidents were going when it comes to paperwork and stuff but we're definitely trying to keep it orderly.

Mark – Would you say there is stability in the e-board and organization right now?

Jacob – There is. One of the issues we had, I'll be honest I don't think we had a very good President last year and she was actually removed through CMA so when someone else came in, it wasn't sure what responsibilities were not done from that President and now I'm not sure what the other President knew about what the *other* one did or did not do.

Mark – I don't know if this is an update thing but in the doctrine, it says Hillel should be financially independent of the Student Association but it should be dependent. Under the finances clause.

Jacob – I'm not sure why that is there.

Mark – It also said over the past year you turned to fail in any paperwork. What was the reason for that because it just says it was submitted past the deadline?

Jacob – Well when we had that not great President that I have no understanding of what went on, I was only told that she did not fill out paperwork and then when the next President came in, she did but last semester because I am the President as of this semester, she turned them in late so they got denied. We had 2 I believe that got denied.

Mark – I yield.

Bridget – I yield.

Nathaniel – Looking at this paper, I have a lot of concerns just from membership numbers, they seem a little low for just my personal taste and I know you're doubling up on some e-board positions but that's not idea. And just the issues with the court and it seems like there were a lot of problems with the e-board. That being said, it seems like all these problems came from the same root so I'll treat them as such, as one problem. Right now, it seems like you've picked things up and you're working to put them back together so as long as you continue on that path, I can see you getting back on your feet and back where you were, in a place where a lot of these issues can be resolved. But I will say if you continue on this path, things are looking a little sketchy but it looks like you're making a conscious effort to make it better. I would just stay on that path of fixing thing.

Rachel – Also for the thing about low GB members. That's general for any group. Most people show up for events, they also help students get to the Temple for high holidays. I know it's not GB but it's still a pretty important thing. And a lot of people show up for dinners because they have this false idea that you have to be Jewish in order to come to cultural events.

Nathaniel – I think that's definitely one of the places where you can recruit and addressing those misconceptions that people have. I think that's an important role for our CMA groups – making sure people are aware that they are welcome to come and celebrate the culture and not necessarily exclusive to it. So, I think there is definitely a lot of potential. I yield.

Bridget – I agree with everything Than said. You all know the obvious. I also think, we're transitioning to another CMA director right now which I'm sure doesn't help when you don't have that familiarity in regards to our end so I'm sure that was a contributing factor as well. Personally, I plan to vote to keep you constituted but I think if you came in a year and none of this is fixed, you will face some real problems. I think we all understand the importance of your group but I want you to be aware of that. If I were here next year, but I won't because I'm graduating.

Rachel – We're going to start a whole pack of binders.

Bridget – Great transition work. I have no doubt that you want to make it better. And we understand the importance of having a Jewish cultural group on campus. I yield.

Mark – It was tough asking those questions, I'm not going to lie. AS someone who is very involved with CMA, these groups mean a lot to me. I think this group deserves a year as well. Unlike Bridget, I will be coming back.

Bridget – You make it seem like I'm dying.

Mark – Sorry Bridget. I believe this group can recover, I believe the problems were from the previous e-board. I do have to ask two questions; do you have any ideas or plans in place to recruit more members, whether it is going to classes and speaking about it, what ideas do you have?

Jacob – Some of our ideas include revamping with our social media and to work with other groups outside the CAM as well as other cultural groups and we really want to focus on our PR for events that is something that was a struggle especially when I was coming in last semester, there wasn't a whole lot of that.

Mark – I ask all constituted groups this, how does your group contribute to the value of diversity here at Fredonia. It's obvious but I have to ask.

Rachel – I've come to learn a lot about Judaism outside of what I've seen in the media like tv and stuff and it's so rich and I have a lot of fun going to Temple and I never liked church that much but I felt so comfortable and a lot of the events that we do, it allows you to meet more people from diverse backgrounds.

Sarah – I transferred here and I came from a school that had a very big Jewish community and I came here and it wasn't that big but it's really nice to know I have somewhere to go and talk.

Jacob -It can be difficult for people who come from very close-knit Jewish communities to come to college and suddenly be like they're the only Jewish person so Hillel has been a really nice place for people can get to know and celebrate and know what certain holidays are. And for me I never thought I was going to be President and all the sudden I was like, hey I should try this out and I learned a lot from this group. But when we say Judaism it's a lot more than a religion. It's a philosophy, the history, the culture and an overall way of life of the Jewish people. So, it's a very dynamic group and Hillel is actually part of an international organization of over 550 campuses. We are a lot more than this little e-board. We are a part of a very large international organization.

Mark - I appreciate those comments, those were not easy questions. I yield

Motion made by Meghan to approve Hillel for re-Constituted Recognition seconded by Bridget. None opposed, no abstentions, with that the motion carries.

Nathaniel – Before you leave, I will just throw this out there. Because it seems you're pulling in a lot of people who wouldn't necessarily begin by identifying with the Jewish faith, you might benefit from defining what some of the events are. Because people who don't have a lot of direct familiarity with Yiddish or Hebrew, might now know what you mean when you say we're doing this to celebrate this aspect of Jewish culture. It wouldn't hurt to explain for those who don't come from that cultural capital.

Jacob – Will do. Definitely, thank you.

8. General Orders

9. Unfinished Business

10. New Business

Bridget – It is mac and cheese Monday. That being said, I will not be making mac and cheese today. High calorie, high fat, high sodium. I will be having whole wheat pasta and marinara.

Nathaniel – And we will be expecting your letter of resignation.

11. Adjournment

Motion made by Meghan to adjourn at 6:42pm seconded by Mark. 2 opposed. Division. All in favor: 3 hands. Opposed: 1 hand. The motion carries.

The Student Associations
Budget and Appropriations
Monday January 30th, 2017
4:00pm

I. Call to Order:

Rachel: *I'll officially call this meeting of the B and A committee to order at 4:01pm. Hi everybody, we have two new committee members today. So if you want to introduce yourselves that'd be great.*

Maggie: I'm Meghan Flynn

Bridget: I'm Bridget Doyle

Rachel: Awesome, thank you. First I will take attendance of my committee, so when you hear your name say "here". Vince?

Vince: Here

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: Here

Rachel: Kat?

Kat: Here

Rachel: Jason?

Jason: Here

Rachel: Jasmine?

Jasmine: Here

Rachel: Bridget?

Bridget: Here

Rachel: Meg?

Meghan: Here

Rachel: Okay, now I am going to take attendance of all the groups on the agenda, so when I call your name, just say here. Sports management club?

Sports Management Rep: Here

Rachel: NAFME?

NAFME Rep: Here

Rachel: Fredonia Brass Association?

Fredonia Brass Association Rep: Here

Rachel: Figure Skating Club?

Figure Skating Club Rep: Here

Rachel: Fredonia Radio Systems?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep: Here

Rachel: Fredonia Bass Society?

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: Here

Rachel: NYS Band Directors Association?

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: Here

II. Reports:

Rachel: Okay, perfect. So everyone is here. Vince do you have a report?

Phi Mu Alpha Rep: I wasn't called.

Rachel: You weren't on the agenda today because the request was not in before 11am.

Phi Mu Alpha Rep: Will I be able to get through before February 10th?

Rachel: Yes, absolutely. I will see you on Monday then.

Phi Mu Alpha Rep: Okay, thank you.

Rachel: Okay so now I'm going to move onto reports. Vince do you have a report?

Vince: No report.

III. General Orders:

Rachel: Okay, my report is that we have \$22,650 in allocations and \$8,168.60 in conferences and conventions. So now I will move onto general orders. When I call your groups name, just explain why you need your money request. Like explain what you plan on doing with the money then all of your groups are required to go to general assembly on Thursday at 5:30 in McEwen G-26 cause that is where your money will be approved. So you don't all personally need to go, but someone from your group needs to go to that meeting as well. First under general order is a release request from Sports Management Club for \$500 from allocations. Do you guys wanna explain why you need \$500 for it?

Sports Management Rep: ..vans for our Super Bowl trip coming up in a couple of days, also we are going to go to [blank] game in Cleveland and Indians game in [blank].

Rachel: Just for transportation?

Sports Management Rep: Yep.

Maggie: Are you doing anything on these trips that will teach about sports management or are you just attending the game?

Sports Management Rep: Yea, [blank], our advisor has friends behind the scenes that work for the [blank] and that are behind the scenes too.

Rachel: Kat?

Kat: Are there ticket costs for the game?

Sports Management Rep: Yea, sometimes there are.

Kat: Okay, are you paying out of pocket, each person going?

Sports Management Rep: Uh, no, I guess, yea I'm not really sure.

Rachel: Doesn't everybody in your group pay a little bit out of pocket?

Sports Management Rep: Oh yea, for the Super Bowl trip, yea.

Kat: Do you know how many people are going, like a rough number?

Sports Management Rep: [response is indistinguishable].

Kat: And is this just for travel expenses and the hotel?

Sports Management Rep: Yea this is going towards everything.

Kat: I yield.

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: Going off what Maggie said, do you have anything else planned to kind of bring back the learning element? I know you mentioned the Cavs game you have something, do you have anything else in the works?

Sports Management Rep: Yea. We are going to try to get a dodgeball or basketball tournament going as well at some point in the semester.

Connor: Mhm, I yield.

Rachel: Bridget?

Bridget: Just off Connor, I agree with those concerns. You don't have anything in concrete right now that you know will teach you about a sports management experience because all I see in this paper is like that you're going to the game.

Sports Management Rep: Well going to the Super Bowl city at the NFL experience, that is like very educational. To see like what to do, what not to do. There's going to be a ton of personal there, like executives at this place.

Bridget: So you are paying for all of this out of pocket, and you are hoping this \$500 will reimburse that?

Sports Management Rep: I'm not really sure, I'm not in charge of that.

Rachel: Can I just clarify? I talked to their advisor and me and Vince did actually. This was all filled out by their advisor. This \$500 is for the transportation at the Super Bowl game, your transportation at the city, because they are taking planes there. So everything is out of pocket for them. So like taxi reimbursements and public transportation reimbursements while they are down there. Does that sound right?

Sports Management Rep: Yea.

Rachel: So when you see the next fall stuff, I don't know why that is on there. But I think there was a miscommunication.

Bridget: So this is primarily for Super Bowl...

Rachel: For transportation in the city while at the Super Bowl.

Connor: So just for further clarification, past the Super Bowl, this doesn't really apply there.

Rachel: Right, exactly. Do you yield Bridget?

Bridget: Yes.

Rachel: Does anyone have any other questions? Connor?

Connor: *I move to approve the release the request from Sports Management Club for \$500 from allocations. Or is this Con and Con?*

Rachel: This would be allocations because it is more like of...

Connor: Then allocations.

Rachel: *Yes. Motion made by Connor to release the request from Sports Management Club for \$500 from allocations. Seconded by Maggie, any further discussion? Kat?*

Kat: The \$603.13 in your account. Do you know if that is being allocated from anything?

Rachel: I think that is for their Super Bowl trip.

Kat: Okay. I yield.

Jasmine: So if they do spend over the \$500 in terms of reimbursement...

Rachel: They can't...

Jasmine: They can't?

Rachel: Cause they are only getting \$500.

Jasmine: Hypothetically, if they do on that trip...

Rachel: Then they would have to make up for that out of pocket, or fundraising. Cause if their account into deficit, then we aren't responsible for that. Do you yield?

Jasmine: I yield.

Rachel: *Great. Is there any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chairs have it. So you'll have to go to General Assembly, you're approved for now.*

Sports Management Rep: When is that?

Rachel: Thursday at 5:30 in McEwen...

Sports Management Rep: I can't go.

Rachel: Okay that's fine, as long as you have someone from your group go, that shouldn't be a problem.

Sports Management Rep: What room number?

Rachel: McEwen G-26 at 5:30.

Sports Management Rep: Thanks.

Rachel: Moving onto number two of general orders, release request from NAFME for \$300 from allocations.

NAFME Rep: The National Association for Music Education that is what NAFME stands for. And as a music education major, you are certified to teach music for grades K through 12, for band, orchestra and chorus. We are having a secondary instruments concerts in the spring that will be \$100 of the \$300 and that is to go towards program printing, pizza and drinks and what that concert is...so as a voice major I would go and play piano to get more experience with playing that instrument in front of a crowd. And then the other \$200 is for graduation cords for our graduating seniors, something we have done every year. We have approximately 25 seniors and if there is any more than they would have to pay themselves for the difference.

Rachel: Alright, thank you. Is the secondary concert open to the community and the campus?

NAFME Rep: Yes.

Rachel: And is there a charge for that?

NAFME Rep: No.

Connor: This is more so for you, I know typically we aren't supposed to fund T-Shirts and stuff, so how does that work for graduation cords?

Vince: Annually we do...

Connor: I know we usually do, I was just curious...

Rachel: The T-Shirt thing we don't do but...

Connor: I yield.

Rachel: Any other questions right now?

Sam: Do you have any plans for the \$360 in your account now?

NAFME Rep: Not that I know of...

Rachel: Well then, so you have \$360.56 in your account. What we did last week for one of our groups was we passed them pending, so let's say you don't have any plans for that money, we could just get rid of your request then.

NAFME Rep: So we will be accepted for the request today and then if we realize we don't need the money then we just...

Rachel: Then just say so on Thursday. Does anyone have any questions about the request itself? Alright, so would anyone like to make the motion?

Bridget: *I motion to approve the release request from NAFME for \$300 from allocations.*

Rachel: *Motion made by Bridget to release \$300 from NAFME from allocations. Seconded by Kat, any further questions? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chair have it. So you're all set with that, on Thursday when I see you, I'll go up to you and talk about it. If any changes, I'll take your group off the agenda, it'll be okay. Moving onto number three under general orders, release request from Fredonia Brass Association for \$350 from allocations. Can you just explain your request a little bit please?*

Fredonia Brass Association Rep: So we want to get, he's an alumni and an expert on historical musical performance and our horn professor, Dr. Gein invited him to do a master class and a recital here. So he'll be teaching students as well as doing a repertory. He lives in Cleveland and it would be a great opportunity for all the brass players and not just for the French horn players. It will be open to the community and advertised and the money will go toward his travel and he needs an accompanist because there are accompanied pieces for him.

Rachel: Alright, great. And I'm pretty sure I have a contract from you already for this? Might be thinking of bass...Alright, I really don't have any questions about that then. Vince?

Vince: What kind of travel?

NAFME Rep: He'll be driving here from Cleveland.

Vince: So that's like a reimbursement thing?

NAFME Rep: Yea.

Rachel: The contract does need to get in if you don't have one.

Vince: How much is the accompanist?

NAFME Rep: I'm not sure, our horn professor [muffled]..., he said he would have to pay out of pocket, an accompanist for four [blank] is going to be \$200 alone. That's a lot of music.

Vince: Okay. So you're going to do a contract with us for the accompanist and the performer coming in?

NAFME Rep: Yea.

Vince: Okay, thank you. I yield.

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: Is he staying overnight, and if he is, where is he staying?

NAFME Rep: I don't think he is. I think it is going to be a one day deal, Cleveland is only 2 hours out.

Connor: Okay, I yield.

Rachel: Okay, does anyone have any other questions? Jason?

Jason: Are there any professors that require their students to go to this event?

NAFME Rep: I don't think it will be required but the entire brass area is really encouraged to go and I'm sure Dr. Guy will really lay on thick that all the students should be going. And you don't want to mess with your...

Jason: I yield.

Rachael: Any other questions?

Maggie: So you don't know how much you are going to be paying for the accompanist?

NAFME Rep: No, not yet.

Maggie: Because you said it was going to be at least \$200? And then that is assuming he won't spend more than \$150 for travel expenses.

NAFME Rep: Yea.

Maggie: So the \$200 is for the playing and their traveling and the rest is for then [indistinguishable]. It won't exceed this cost...okay thank you. I yield.

Rachel: Does anyone have any questions?

Connor: *I move to release the request from Fredonia Brass Association for \$350 from allocations.*

Rachel: *Motion made by Connor to release \$350 from Fredonia Brass Association from allocations. Seconded by Jasmine. Any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chair have it. Okay, you don't have to stay for the rest of the meeting but I will see you on Thursday. Moving onto number four under general orders is for \$600 from Figure Skating Club from allocations. You can just explain a little bit.*

Figure Skating Rep: We have open skating every week on Wednesday for students to kind of learn how to ice skate, we'll give them free lessons if they ask and it is a fun way and different way to exercise and socialize with other people.

Rachel: Any questions? Maggie?

Maggie: About how many people come to these general body meetings?

Figure Skating Rep: Before there was a skating rental fee, we had about 30-40 people on the ice at one time, which was nice. But now we have to charge about \$4 for skate rental fee which is kind of a lot to ask for students to pay out of pocket, so now we have about 10-15.

Rachel: Any other questions? Meghan?

Meghan: Have you tried to promote open skate on campus?

Figure Skating Rep: I've been talking a lot to the president of habitat for humanity and I know they do a lot of events for cancer fundraising and stuff and the hockey team here does pink the rink. We might try to do something with habitat for humanity...

Meghan: I see what you mean, I just think if you were a little more proactive because I think a lot of people just don't know. I always thought it was on the weekends for some reason. So maybe publicizing might help to get more members.

Jasmine: Have you tried talking to the rink managers for getting a price for the semester, instead of paying \$4...

Figure Skating Rep: Yes, that has been a thing since last year, because I think \$4 is pretty pricey to ask students to pay out of pocket for an hour session. But we've been talking to Meghan Valentine...well the reasoning behind that is, rentals used to be free and on club nights it was free. So now they have the weekends because their price is lower and they started making us charge our students.

Jasmine: I yield, that is just sad.

Rachel: Does anyone want to make a motion?

Jasmine: *I seek to approve Figure Skating Club in the amount of \$600 from allocations.*

Rachel: *Thank you, motion made by Jasmine to release \$600 from allocations to Figure Skating Club, seconded by Sam. Any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chair have it. Thanks, I'll see you on Thursday. Alright, number five under general orders in release request from Fredonia Radio Systems for \$1500 from Con and Con. So you can just explain a little bit about this.*

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep: I'm Becca, I'm the general manager.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #2: I'm Riley, I'm the business manager. We requested this money to go to a conference called the Intercollegiate Broadcasting Systems. We go every year, it is in New York City and they host 2 days teaching on all different kinds of radio possible. I went last year because I was looking to become the business manager and they had classes on how to be a business manager and how to handle the costs of running a radio station. In itself is good for everyone that goes. So we are requesting this money because we want to take 12 people and book 3 rooms to hold those 12 people and the reason we'd like to take that many because we are up for 12 awards. One of them includes best overall station, which is really big because this is a really big conference. It would be really good if we could be there to accept this award. It would look really good for our school and audio/video program. That is what we need the money for and I believe there would be about \$200 left over after the rooms and that money would be for one of the vans to get to the station. Tickets to the station are being paid out of pocket.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: In past years it was about \$800 for both vans, because you do the miles with gas. We usually take a train from Poughkeepsie into the city to Hotel Penn, so we are going to have our people fundraise. The conference is March 3rd, so we will make up that money till then. We keep growing as a station, and we keep getting nominated for things, I'm a proud mom over here.

Rachel: That's awesome. So not only are you paying for part of the trip out of pocket, are you paying for meals out of pocket too?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: Meals and anything else we do down there. The only thing we can pay for this is the rooms and the SA vans as it is so expensive.

Rachel: Okay, Connor and then Jasmine.

Connor: I yield.

Jasmine: Have you considered taking the bus there?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: I have looked into the trains into the city and even leaving from Buffalo, but the vans are the cheapest one.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #2: We take the train into the city from Poughkeepsie but the thing is even taking the vans to Poughkeepsie, we'd have to leave Thursday night because we drive throughout the night. The conference starts Friday morning. So we'd have to miss another entire day of classes and for 12 people that would be really bad.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: Also, that has been the cheapest thing and we pay for the train out of pocket. We could look for a bus to the city from Poughkeepsie and we've also tried different distances and looked on the maps and like where is the nearest train station, so this seemed to be the most efficient way of getting there.

Jasmine: Cause normally if you book for in advance enough, the bus is roundtrip, \$40 max. So that might offset the \$800.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: No, I understand that I do, it is because we can't get into the hotel...

Jasmine: Check in is at 3?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: The conference starts before check even allowed. Because looking into that, it would have to link up so perfectly to get us there on time, that morning. And it usually has not worked out, because you cannot predict that every year. Um, that is kind of my answer to that.

Jasmine: Where in the city is the conference?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: It's in Hotel Penn, it happens on the top floor. And they have rooms reserved for guests, we get a discounted rate but it is still crazy. But it is nice because we walk, if we want go get food.

Jasmine: Okay, I yield.

Rachel: Jason?

Jason: So the price is being provided by the conference correct? Have you guys already reserved the rooms yet?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: No, cause we are waiting for the meeting. But it is a super easy process, we are definitely guaranteed the discounted price.

Jason: If you do not reserve a room from them then you cannot participate in the conference, correct?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: No, we are definitely allowed to go but this is our cheapest option.

Jason: Because when I looked up the prices it is just going to be around \$120 per night and during March 3rd and March 5th is...what you are saying it being \$189 is not...

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: Is it specific with the amount of people? Or the type of room?

Rachel: Also, if you don't mind, if they didn't stay in that hotel, they'd have to pay for more travel to get to that hotel.

Bridget: It is like when we stayed for our conference, if there are more people staying in a double, the Hilton would have the right to charge us more for the room.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: And it is an awful hotel.

Jason: It says 3 people room for \$130 and 4 people room is a lot cheaper and at least \$30 cheaper than your price. Just saying, it is online price. Whatever, I yield.

Jasmine: Also, keep into account that there might be a registration fee tagged onto that.

Bridget: It might be a conference price, that's my guess.

Jason: I yield.

Jason: My question is just to clarify Jasmine's point, so you'd have to find a bus that gets there perfectly or find a hotel for another night? Which is why you travel the way you do?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: Yea, I spent a lot of time trying to find another way. I literally had to drive the one time, because the other girl got car sick and I just didn't want that to happen again. That was also on us for not having like 7 drivers signed up but I was looking for other options so that no one would have to drive.

Connor: Just to reiterate what you guys are already saying, these things start at either 9am or 8am, it is extremely difficult to get there on time. I remember I went to a conference for journalism, and you're on a schedule, you have to be there on time, so I move to release \$1500 from Con and Con to Fredonia Radio Systems.

Rachel: *Motion made by Connor to release \$1500 from Con and Con to Fredonia Radio Systems, seconded by Meg. Any further discussion? Meg then Jasmine.*

Jasmine: Is it possible to go to another hotel and then leave there in the morning?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: I just feel like staying in the city, I don't know if there will be any cheaper prices.

Rachel: Also, they would have to pay for travel from their other hotel.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #2: Yea, the nice thing about this is that we wake up and we are right there.

Jasmine: Okay, I yield.

Rachel: Vince?

Vince: How many SA vans do you have?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: We usually do 2.

Vince: Did you check availability already?

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: Of course not Vince, we'd have to check that. And if not that, then we are taking my really awful [blank].

Vince: I would do that right away, just because they get reserved, they go over the weekends. I know some groups that sign them out for multiple days this semester.

Fredonia Radio Systems Rep #1: I remember that happening last semester, so I will look into that.

Vince: I yield.

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: Just what you guys said, it is possible to go to another hotel, but it might be really difficult, I just want everyone to keep that in mind. I yield.

Rachel: *There was a motion made by Connor to release \$1500 from Con and Con to Fredonia Radio Systems, seconded by Meg. Is there any further discussion? Bridget?*

Bridget: I just want add on Connor's, I'm sure there are easier ways to stay overnight, I'm not sure, I'm from Rochester so I get where they are coming from, they get there and it is the most efficient way possible and have it

easier for them to be in New York City. It might be confusing and scary for people that never been to the city. Also it is a lot out of pocket, it is lessening the burden out of students out of pocket. So I totally get what you're saying, staying at the place where conference is is what easier for people that may have never navigated the subway system. Yea, I yield.

Rachel: *Is there any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chairs have it. We'll see you Thursday. Moving onto number 6 under general orders, release request from Fredonia Bass for \$500 from allocations. Alright, so would you like to explain your request a little bit?*

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: There is a bassist coming from New York City to give master classes and a recital on February 11th and he will be working with students here with master classes and a performance at night and charges \$500 for that for the day.

Rachel: Are you paying for hotel or anything like that?

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: No, it's just \$500 for everything.

Rachel: Alright, awesome.

Vince: You're doing with Jazz workshop, right?

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: No, I don't believe so.

Vince: I just wanted to make sure because they turned in a contract, for \$1000 for someone.

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: No, I don't think that is the same thing. This is for Saturday, February 11th, Jazz Fest. We are going to have master classes and then recital at the end.

Vince: Okay, just checking.

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: Is there anything other than the straight \$500 that you have to pay for them to come and play at this event?

Fredonia Bass Society Rep: No.

Connor: Okay, I yield.

Kat: I yield.

Rachel: Any other questions? Connor?

Connor: *I move to approve the release request from allocations for \$500 for The Fredonia Bass Society.*

Rachel: *Motion moved by Connor to release \$500 for The Fredonia Bass Society, seconded by Bridget. Is there any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chairs have it. We'll see you Thursday.*

Connor: Next one is Jazz Society, or Jazz Workshop.

Rachel: Okay, moving onto number 7 under general orders is release request from NYS Band Directors Association for \$500 from allocations.

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: So we are looking for \$500 to co-sponsor a workshop geared toward teaching jazz in public schools, we are having Professor Dorian from east Stroudsburg, which is in Pennsylvania. He plays trumpet, played with jazz festivals around the world including Slough jazz festival among other. He has also played with the temptations and the letterman so, he's coming and he is going to be giving an open rehearsal, and that is for anyone to come and observe. HE will be showing technique and he will also be giving a jazz pedagogic talk which will be followed by a Q and A after that rehearsal.

Rachel: Awesome, thank you. Is the \$500 just to bring him here for travel and hotel?

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: Fredonia workshop is paying for travel and hotel, the \$500 is just for paying him to do the master class.

Rachel: Okay. And is the first time you've done something like this?

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: I believe so.

Rachel: Okay, I was just going to ask if you had good turn out in the past. Does anyone have any questions? No? Meghan?

Meghan: Do you know how much the Jazz Workshop is paying him?

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: I believe they are matching, I don't want to say that for sure though.

Meghan: Have they filled out the paperwork?

Rachel: This is the contract I received and they wrote \$1000 on the contract.

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: And we are reimbursing them.

Rachel: Okay, that makes sense then.

Meghan: I yield.

Rachel: Connor?

Connor: When is this event?

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: Saturday.

Connor: I still have the floor right? So this is more for you Rachel, we didn't see jazz workshop today, did we?

Rachel: They have the contract in and so I approved the contract to Vince because it was coming right into their budget, and we waiting till now and Thursday...

Connor: So the contract is in good condition? I yield.

Rachel: Meg?

Meghan: I yield.

Rachel: Okay, great. Does anybody else have any questions or comments, discussion? Maggie?

Maggie: *I move to release \$500 from allocations to NYS Band Directors Association.*

Rachel: *Motion moved by Maggie to release \$500 from allocations to NYS Band Directors Association, seconded by Kat. Any further discussion? Connor?*

Connor: Has this been in the works for a while? I'm just curious, cause like, I don't mean to be rude or anything, but typically when we see things like this it is just something we frown upon.

NYS Band Directors Association Rep: I genuinely don't know. I'm just a representative, I'm not on this e-board.

Connor: I think that is something to parlay, as nicely as possible. I yield.

Rachel: *Is there any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".*

All: *I*

Rachel: *All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chairs have it. We'll see you Thursday.*

Unknown: I just have a question, she said there is money in her account...

Rachel: Right, right.

Unknown: I just didn't know where it was coming from, like last semester...

Rachel: We can definitely look that over, from all your activity in the computer in our office. We won't be done for a little while because we still have other stuff to talk about after this, but you still have to go on Thursday, or I could email it to you, anything really.

Unknown: Thursday would be good.

Rachel: Okay.

Unknown: Okay, thank you.

IV. Unfinished Business:

None.

V. New Business:

Rachel: Is there any unfinished business? No. Okay. So, I have new business because it is B and A week. Alright so for those who weren't here last week, B and A week is February 25th-March 4th. I'm going to hand out availability sheets now because I have to. So basically this is filling out when you're not available. I understand if you have work or class, I talked about this last week, you are expected to be there as much as possible because this is the biggest week of our entire committee. If you don't really feel like getting up at 9 on Saturday, I'm not going to go with that. Especially Vince, he is working full time. We just need to be super dedicated, it is exciting. As much as you are available put on the sheet.

Bridget: I'm on rules, am I excused during B and A week?

Rachel: Yes, you should be. Just because I know a lot of you haven't done a B and A week, we usually do budgets on Saturday and Sunday and we have a lunch and a dinner schedule. We provide breakfast that day. We have a ton of snacks. But we are in there all day, potentially 12 hours. Sometimes we get one dinner, because most of the time during the week we just go to Willies. I usually give us an off day, usually Wednesday. Thursday I beg Than to excuse us from GA and he always says yes because he doesn't leave until I say yes. Saturday is when we balance the budgets or the deficit, we go back through the budgets and see what we need to do to satisfy that. Connor?

Connor: Similar to what Bridget was saying, Monday is when a lot of editing for the Leader do, we physically put it together. So that might be not a good day for me. I might be able to do 5:30-7...

Rachel: That's okay, that's okay. Like I said, other people have other commitments, the main thing is that I need enough people to vote. So...

Connor: Also, just one thing I want to see, from last year. Last year you really harped on people that couldn't attend the meetings, what was discussed, I just think that is a little hindering...

Rachel: Right.

Connor:...despite them not being at that meeting because, like for example, not to use myself as an excuse, but last year I wasn't here for B and A week because I was at Olean...

Rachel: For mock trial, I remember that. No, I understand...

Connor: I understand where you are coming from that...

Rachel: We can, just have a list of things, like a final copy, reprint it with all the changes we made. We can fill everyone in. It didn't really work when we tried that.

Connor: I just feel it caused more problems than it solved.

Rachel: We can try to fill in as much as we can, so I understand what you are saying. We can try to be better about that this year.

Jasmine: Can I get a new sheet?

Rachel: Yea, I have so many.

Rachel: Another thing I just wanted to talk about, since you are all on the committee, you all have 3 unexcused absences, then I ask for your resignation. You're expected to be here, you signed up for the committee. Just throwing out the rules. It is a new semester, so you have 3. If you know you are going to miss, just email me. I do send out the email. If you are sick, just respond to that email and say sorry I cannot make it. If you have an excusable absence, then tell me, I won't tell have to tell Than that you just didn't go. Also, expectations for B and A week, I do expect at times, I don't want to make it sound like we are going to get annoyed with each other, but we are in that room for a long time, we do have heated conversations but I try to use [blank] efficacy as much as I can because it is an open discussion at that point. Just be respectful of everybody. There were times last year where I had to tell people to just stop talking because this is getting too heated. I know it gets stressful, we all get tired of being in that room for so long, just be respectful, main goal is to approve a budget. So yea. And you don't need to sit, get up, get a drink, and get a snack. We all have the same goal, let's just get there without any issues. Also we do dress up all week, business casual, and no jeans kind of thing. Except for when we balance the budget, we wear sweatpants.

Bridget: We balance the budget on Saturday?

Connor: It is a pretty fun day.

Rachel: Yea. I tell the groups to dress up all week, so we can't not.

Connor: What do you want us to do if we are a part of the eboard of one of the groups presenting?

Rachel: That is a very good question, I usually ask you to step down if you are on the e-board. For example, me and Meghan were on Spectrum e-board, we are no longer on that eboard we don't step down. Basically what that means if you are stepping down is that you can't be in the room when we discuss executive sessions. Thanks for bringing that up. Is there anything else?

Kat: Are we expecting groups to have a certain percent of their budget cut?

Rachel: No, and I can notice already that you can just tell, like Lacrosse league is finally joining a league, so they might need more money for that. So it's just things that... I do want to tell people at GA to be mindful to what they are adding to their budget, again we do not have money, and low enrollment.

Connor: That's a good point, just going off what Rachel said real quickly, we aren't going to expect groups to come in with a crazy decrease, but there is a limit to how much they can increase, percentage **wise. Just be observant of that.**

Unknown: For the time slots, I have class until 6, so do I have to sit out for that entire time?

Rachel: No, so basically, the only reason you wouldn't be able to come in is if they are in the middle of executive session. You'll kind of know, if the group is sitting out there, it is executive session. I make huge binders for everyone. Everyone gets highlighters, it really is a fun thing. Does anyone have any more questions about this? So okay then.

VI. Adjournment:

Kat: I move to adjourn,

Rachel: Motion made by Kat to adjourn. Seconded by Sam. Any further discussion? All in favor please say "I".

All: I

Rachel: All opposed please say "nay". Any abstentions in the eyes of the chairs have it. Great job today everyone.

Meeting Started: 4:01pm

Meeting Ended: 4:53pm

**Supreme Court
Meeting Minutes**

**Monday, January 30, 2017
8:00pm**

Location: SUNY Fredonia
Williams Center G103C

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chief Justice Jack Weaver at 8:01pm on Monday, January 30th in G103C of the Williams Center at SUNY Fredonia.

a. Roll Call

Chief Justice Weaver: Present
Justice Bradley: Present
Justice Freda: Present
Justice Norton: Present
Justice Linares: Present
Justice Jacobs: Present

Let the record reflect that also in attendance were President Josh Ranney, Vice President Katie Grabowski, and Student Comptroller Rachel Ando.

b. Justice Concerns

Chief Justice Weaver: Are there any Justice concerns? Seeing none we will move down.

2. First Hearings (Pleas & Sentencing)

Chief Justice Weaver: Seeing none we will move down.

3. Second Hearings (Pleas & Sentencing)

Chief Justice Weaver: Attendance

Club Baseball: Present
French Club: Absent
Pan Hellenic Council: Present

a. *Club Baseball – Summit Violations*

Chief Justice Weaver: Let's start with number 3 – letter A: Club Baseball. You have been brought to court today for summit violations taken upon the group last semester. Would you like to plead guilty or not guilty?

Club Baseball enters the plea of guilty

Chief Justice Weaver: Would you please state your name and position for the record?

Rep: My name is Nathaniel Win and I used to be the Treasurer. I was studying abroad last semester so I had stepped down halfway through the spring semester. I talked to the President – he obviously couldn't make it tonight – I will probably be taking another e-board position this semester so that is why I am here and he couldn't make it because he is in Buffalo.

Chief Justice Weaver: How many members are on the e-board?

Nathaniel: Um 4.

Chief Justice Weaver: Do you know how many members are in the General Body?

Nathaniel: Around 20.

Chief Justice Weaver: This may or may not be known to you but this is the third violation that Club Baseball has taken on in the past academic year. Last semester they were here for an event and summit violation. In those cases the verdict was Probation and they were forwarded to Make-

Up summit which they did not attend. Do any of the Justices have any further questions for Club Baseball? Nathaniel, do you have anything else?

Nathaniel: Um – I'm just here because I care about the club and I want it to continue.

b. *French Club - Absent*

c. *Pan-Hellenic Council – Event Violations*

Chief Justice Weaver: OK – thank you. Moving down to number 3 – Letter C: Pan-Hellenic Council. Would you like to state your name and position for the record?

Rep: My name is Kate Hudson and I am the current President.

Chief Justice Weaver: Your group has been brought here today for Event Violations from Spring of 2016. How would you like to plead?

Pan-Hellenic Council enters the plea of guilty

Chief Justice Weaver: If you would like to say anything in regards to what happened?

Kate: I was not on Pan-Hellenic Council until about a month ago so I was not aware of these violations but we, as an Organization, are taking full responsibility.

Chief Justice Weaver: Are you a new member of the e-board?

Kate: Yes.

Chief Justice Weaver: Is it an entirely new e-board or are there returning members?

Kate: There is 1 returning member and the rest are new.

Chief Justice Weaver: Do any of the Justices have any questions? Do you have anything else, Kate?

Kate: No -

4. **Third Hearings (Pleas & Sentencing)**

Chief Justice Weaver: Attendance

College Republicans: Absent

Fit Effect: Present

a. *College Republicans – Absent*

b. *Fit Effect – Event Violations*

Chief Justice Weaver: Moving down to number 4 – letter B: Fit Effect. Would you like to state your name and position for the record?

Rep 1: My name is Brian Fiffoli and I am the President. It's actually called Fit University now – it's a new club.

Chief Justice Weaver: You are being brought here today for Event Violations from Spring 2016 – would you like to plead guilty or not guilty?

Fit University enters the plea of guilty

Chief Justice Weaver: If you would like to say anything in regards to that you may do so now.

Brian: There are no returning members to Fit University so I did not even know about this until I talked to you last week. This is from when none of us were on the e-board. No clue about it until now.

Chief Justice Weaver: So it is an entirely new e-board?

Brian: Yes.

Chief Justice Weaver: How many members do you have in your general body?

Brian: I'd say about 20-25.

Chief Justice Weaver: Do any of the Justices have any more questions? Do you have anything else, Brian? Chair seeks a motion.

Motion to enter Executive Session by Justice Bradley seconded by Justice Norton at 8:09pm to discuss verdicts.

Executive Session

Motion to exit Executive Session by Justice Freda seconded by Justice Bradley at 8:17pm.

Verdicts:

Club Baseball:

Chief Justice Weaver: Club Baseball since you did plea guilty and we found you as such and this is your third violation and we know that there are certain circumstances in regard to that we've decided to give you an extra event to do. You have to fill out an additional worksheet. We are also mandating that you schedule an appointment with our Comptroller Rachel Ando and Vice Guigino and hopefully that will help Club Baseball get back on the right track again.

Nathaniel: Yea – I think we are going to scrap the e-board.

Chief Justice Weaver: I know studying abroad can make

Nathaniel: I'm back with a vengeance!

Chief Justice Weaver: Alright! Good! Do you have any questions for us?

Nathaniel: I'm gonna bring it up in New Business and actually do games count as events?

Chief Justice Weaver: Yes, they would.

Nathaniel: Ok thank you – I yield.

Pan-Hellenic Council:

Chief Justice Weaver: Since you plead guilty and we found you as such and based upon the fact that you have basically an entire new e-board we have decided to give you a meet and greet with Vice President Grabowski. It involves setting up an appointment with VP Grabowski to come in, fill out the paperwork, and become more familiar with the Student Association. Do you have any questions? You can go.

Fit University:

Chief Justice Weaver: Moving down. Seeing as you plead guilty but this is your first offense in the academic year we decided to give the group a meet and greet since it is a new e-board. It is ,as I just described, in the next couple weeks set up an appointment with your e-board with Vice President Grabowski and you'll fill out some paperwork and get familiarized with the Student Association. Do you have any questions? You can go.

Motion to table number 3 letter B: French Club to Third Hearing by Justice Bradley seconded by Justice Jacobs.

**Motion carries
6-0-0**

Motion to de-recognize number 4 letter A: College Republicans by Justice Linares seconded by Justice Norton.

**Motion carries
6-0-0**

5. **Concerns of the Audience - None**

6. **New Business**

Chief Justice Weaver: Is there any New Business?

Nathaniel: I am curious to see if there is still a Justice position available.

Chief Justice Weaver: Yes, there is. We have a cap at 6 – as you can see the table is pretty crowded. But I do know that you were a Justice before you went to study abroad and were inactive. You'll have to reapply – because there is interest in the position. Send me a letter of intent and an academic resume and we will go through the process from there.

Nathaniel: Thank you, I yield.

7. **Adjournment**

Motion to adjourn by Justice Bradley seconded by Justice Freda at 8:24pm.

**Meeting is adjourned at 8:24pm
6-0-0**